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HORSE CAPITAL OF THE WORLD 
 
 

July 10, 2023 
 
Secretary Pete Buttigieg 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
RE: FY23 Safe Streets and Roads for All (SS4A) Grant Program Financial Support Letter 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 
The Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government is requesting funding for the Safe Streets for Lexington 
Project located in Lexington, Kentucky. A primary goal of the project is to reconstruct a portion of New 
Circle Road to implement significant safety upgrades. 
 
The project will install restricted crossing U-turn (RCUT) intersections along the corridor, a proven 
countermeasure to reduce serious and fatal injuries at intersections. It will also double the number of 
signalized pedestrian crossings to address a history of serious and fatal mid-block pedestrian crashes. Existing 
right-of-way will be repurposed to install shared use paths on both sides of the street, connecting to a regional 
trail to the north and a major shopping center to the south. Other elements include improved lighting, 
intersection treatments, improved transit stops, streetscape upgrades, raised crossing islands, and other safety 
measures. 
 
The request also includes a robust multi-year public education campaign and a Vision Zero Coordinator to 
provide follow-through on the city’s safety initiatives. The project is expected to significantly improve 
pedestrian, bicycle and transit access and to increase safety for all modes both along the New Circle Road 
corridor and across the city.  
 
As such, the Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government is committing $1,450,000 to the Safe Streets for 
Lexington Project. 
       Sincerely, 

 
Linda Gorton 
Mayor 
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